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The manuscript has been improved according to the suggestions of reviewers:

1 Format has been updated

2 Revision has been made according to the suggestions of the reviewer
(1) The reviewer (No. 69461) requested us to add schematic image to point out biopsy moment. In this case, however, we did not perform biopsy from biliary stricture during ERCP, but only cytological examination. Therefore, we do not have any images showing biopsy from bile duct. With regard to another point suggested by the reviewer, a misspelled word “EECP” was revised to a correct one “ERCP”.
(2) The reviewer (No. 70900) pointed out that pre-cutting and brush cytological examination through DB-ERCP had been already introduced by Osoegawa et al. last year. However, to the best of our knowledge, this is certainly the first report in which the pre-cutting and the brush cytological examination were performed successfully under a DBE for pathological diagnosis of intrahepatic cholangiocarcinoma. Therefore, a sentence like “This is the first report in which the pre-cutting and the brush cytological examination were performed successfully under a DBE to diagnose intrahepatic cholangiocarcinoma pathologically” was added in abstract.
3 References and typesetting were corrected

Thank you again for publishing our manuscript in the World Journal of Gastroenterology.
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